Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, December 5, 1983

Present Leslie B. MacNeil, chairman, John J. Jones and Katherine M. Ring.

Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks, a building permit for Richard Sudsbury, bill of sale for the Highway Brockway and Fann .

Brian Brown gave his police report.

Les MacNeil checked into the cost for the J Plan for employees. Information to be sent to the office.

Greg Goff was called and asked for information on the condition of the Old Fire Station. It is ready for renting once the carpet is down. He will leave information off at the office this week. Selectmen have agreed to draft letters to the new commander of the U.S.S. Antrim as well as one to Bill Wright

Lloyd Henderson was in to talk over a personal item.

John J. Jones wants an outside auditor to go over the records from the Phase 111 account. No clear records have been found to follow and know what took place with the installation of the sewer.

Municipal Service is to be called as well as another private auditor to get estimates.

Great Brook Dam has not been done in a timely fashion. Pat Webber is to be notified to have the water level brought up to par. John wants to see that there is a security bond with work contracted out by the Town from now on. He will check to see if this is legal.

Al. Richard is to be hired as custodian and will do any minor repairs needed as well as answer calls in the early morning. (Calls have come from the Post Office when they open in the am. if there has been a problem with the heating system.)

John will check with Hillsboro for information on their Town's computer.

Lloyd has started a file on warrant items for the Town Report.

* All three selectmen agreed to look into an outsider auditor.

Meeting adjourned at 10:15

ems